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SUN VALLEY VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
VOLUME  NINETY-FOUR                       JANUARY 2017 

 
AN EXTRA EDITION! 

It was decided to add a November/December edition to our January-March 
newsletters because there are so many things going on at that time of year for 
which there is a need for communication. If you have arrived recently copies of 

this November/December Newsletter are available in the office. You should get a copy as there 
is important information in it and the Calendar of Events for the year is attached. Alternatively, 
past newsletters are always available on the website (http://svvpoa.com). 
 
SVV BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT 
 The Board of Directors held their regular meeting at 7:00 PM, Tuesday, JANUARY 3, 
2017. The monthly meetings are open to Association members for the first thirty minutes. If 
you have something you would like to discuss, please attend. 
 We have several properties for sale in the park. If you are selling, please familiarize 
yourself with our by-laws and covenants. If you are a new owner, you also need to read the 
Bylaws and Covenants. 
 The new laundry room and storage shed are near completion. We want to thank the men 
who have worked so hard to do this project for the park. The washer and dryer are exclusively 
for the use of the apartment. 
 A reminder – It is the homeowner’s responsibility to inspect your water meter on a 
regular basis. Doing this could save you money in additional charges for water usage resulting 
from a water leak. Homeowners are once again requested to make sure that their water meters 
are clean and accessible. Volunteer meter readers will not read meters that are under water or 
covered by dirt plants or insects. 

The shuffleboard court is definitely a priority with the Board of Directors. It will be better 
to work on the court during the summer months. We have not forgotten the ‘Shufflers’! 
 The POA (Property Owners Association) Annual Meeting will be held January 23, 
2017 at 7:30 PM. If you cannot attend, please give your proxy to someone. If we don’t 
establish a quorum, we must call another meeting. 
 Again, we thank YOU, the volunteers, who keep our park running. There are too many to 
thank individually so please accept our blanket thank you. You are very much appreciated. 
 
Musings of a Retiree 
• I thought about making a fitness movie for folks my age and calling it 'Pumping 

Rust.'  
• The easiest way to find something lost around the house is to buy a 

replacement. 
• Did you ever notice: The Roman Numerals for forty (40) are XL. 

http://svvpoa.com/
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• Employment application blanks always ask who is to be called in case of an 
emergency.   I think you should write, ‘An ambulance.'   

 
SVV MEN’S CLUB 
 Attendance at our weekly Tuesday (10:30 AM) meetings has been very sparse. 
If you are able, please join us. Some that cannot attend the meetings still can help 
out, and many do. If you are tied up on Tuesdays but still want to do your part, 
contact the Men’s Club president, JOHN HUKILL (440-7152), and he will let you know where 
there is a need. 
Men’s Club Fundraisers: 

• Pancake Breakfasts take place Saturday mornings from 7:30-9:00 
AM. Enjoy pancakes, bacon, breakfast sausages, and coffee at the hall, all 

for $3!  
• Bingo is held every Thursday at 7:00 PM. (Both Bingo and 

Pancake Breakfasts are open to the public. Feel free to invite friends from 
other parks.)  

• Our first Ice Cream Social this year will be held on Sunday, January 8 from 2:00 to 
4:00 PM. Come and enjoy some lively conversation with friends and neighbors. 
Members of the Men's Club will be around selling tickets ($2.50/ticket) in the 
coming days. Tickets will also be available at the door. 

• The Spaghetti Dinner will be held on Saturday, January 28 from 3:00 to 6:00 
PM. Bring your own table setting. Enjoy all the spaghetti you can eat, along with 
Caesar salad, bread, coffee and dessert, all for only $8. 00!. Ticket sellers will be 

calling on you soon. Tickets will also be available at the door. 
 

Men’s Club Sign In Sheet December 2006  
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SVV LADIES’ CLUB 
For those new to SVV, the Ladies’ Club is a social club that meets 

every Tuesday, beginning in November through to the end of March. We 
gather to play some card games, have a light snack and enjoy visiting. A 
business meeting is held on the first Tuesday of each month.  The Club 
also raises funds from various events held throughout the season which 
are donated back to the park to help support SVV. This, in turn, helps 
defray some park costs; helping to keep our annual dues down.  All ladies 
in the park are encouraged to attend. This is a great way to meet your neighbors and learn about 
upcoming activities first hand. 

Another great season is in full swing with lots of Ladies’ Club activities under way. As 
usual, a very nice Christmas Dinner was held in the Hall with 68 people attending, bringing 
delicious food to share with all. Plates were filled and taken to shut-ins. Gord Park played 
music, and a sing-along was held after cleanup. Donna Cooper led a gift exchange/swap, and 
she also played “Santa” to all. It was a great evening for those who attended. 

The Ladies’ Club has struck a committee to come up with some guidelines for 
contributions made to the rummage sale and how to keep those donated items from getting so 
dirty while they are stored in the barn. These guidelines will be published in the next newsletter. 

Donations of $100 each were made to The American Red Cross, The Salvation Army, 
Ronald McDonald House, and Sunny Glen Children’s Home. This is an annual donation from 
the Ladies’ Club coffers. 

New decorations for the Hall Christmas tree were purchased as the old ones had pretty 
much seen their last day. Hall decorations were really nice, thanks to our Decorating 
Committee. 

Gift Bags were made by the Craft Group, stuffed with donations from our park, and given 
to the Women’s Shelter. Donations of food items for Loaves and Fishes were also delivered. 
Thanks to the Craft Group and Linda and Doug Danell for spearheading these annual donation 
drives.  

A Casino Trip to Eagle Pass is filling up nicely and should be lots of fun. The cost is 
$80/person. Contact Jackie Beauregard within the next week if you are interested in going. The 
bus will be picking us up in front of our Post Office on February 6 and will be returning on 
February 7. 

New Year’s Eve revelers joined in for some Karaoke in the Hall, thanks again to the 
Parks.  

The laundry room project for the apartment is almost completed. You’ll see a new door at 
the side of the office building for the Apartment Laundry. The original thought was to put a 
stackable washer and dryer in the apartment, but it was determined that this just wasn’t feasible.  
Therefore, the decision was made by the Board to build a Laundry Room in a part of the storage 
shed behind the office.  The Ladies’ Club purchased the machines 
out of our renovation budget designated for the apartment 
renovations to be completed by the end of 2017.  Our awesome park 
volunteers pitched in to get the facility ready for our incoming 
renters. Thanks to Dale Garrett, Art Stevens, Lloyd Fisher, Duncan 
McKenzie, John Culhane, Ed Kingma and Tony Tribalski for all 
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their hard work. It looks great and will be a real asset to the amenities of the apartment. 
The annual Mr. Gatti’s Pizza luncheon for Ladies, their spouses/significant others, and 

house guests is next week, Tuesday, January 10 at 11:00 AM.  The signup sheet has been 
posted.  This is always a fun time.  Bingo will also be played there (with prizes donated by Mr. 
Gatti’s).  

Next month’s business meeting for the Ladies’ Club will be held on February 14 due to 
the Eagle Pass Trip.  Cards will still be played on the 7th by those not going to Eagle Pass. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SWIMMING POOL AND COMMON AREA TRASH 
 The pool is covered and uncovered by residents. The signup sheet is in the 

Rec. Hall. If you are able and have not already done so, please consider taking a 
week. NOTE THAT THE BUBBLE SIDE OF THE COVER NEEDS TO SIT 

ON THE WATER. THE SMOOTH PART FACES UP. 
 Each week starts on a Thursday and includes putting out the trash. By 5:30 PM 
Thursday evening, the trash should be emptied from the hall, both bathrooms, the barn, and 
the Post Office; and along with the trash from the bins behind the office building, placed on the 
right side of the curb in front of the office building. Only six bags of trash can be placed out at 
one time. Clean 45-gallon garbage bags need to be put in the emptied garbage cans in the bin. 
Bags are kept in the narrow cupboard by the kitchen trashcan. None of this trash is to placed 
in the dumpster. 
  There are no set times to uncover the pool, so if you wish to use it, you are welcome to 
take the cover off if it has not been done. Volunteers are asked NOT to uncover the pool if the 
forecast is lower than 75 degrees. 
Note that these instructions are also posted on the bulletin board in the Hall. 
REMINDERS: 

• To all who use suntan lotion while on the lounge chairs – please cover the chair with 
a towel or pad as the oils and lotions deteriorate the vinyl. 
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• Be sure to shower before using the pool, and please do not use soap or shampoo in 
the shower, as the shower drain is not going to a septic tank. 

 
SVV MEN’S GOLF 
 Every Monday morning, we play nine holes, best ball, at 9:00 AM at the Tony Butler 
Golf Course. A signup sheet is posted on the bulletin board at the Post Office until Friday each 

week. After our weekly golf, we go to the SVV Rec. Hall for snacks and refreshments. 
Everyone is welcome.  For more information, ED CLARK (412-3667). 
 

SVV LADIES’ GOLF 
Ladies of the Village AND friends play nine holes at Tony Butler Golf Course 
Monday mornings at approximately 9:15 AM following the SVV Men’s Golf 
League. There is no signup sheet. Just drop in at the course. We are always happy to 
welcome more to our numbers. For more information, contact DEBBIE BATES 
(577-6290).  
 
SVV FRIDAY MIXED GOLF SCRAMBLE 
Who – pairs or singles of all abilities and gender;  

What – 9 hole, best ball scramble, prizes (low score, closest to the hole, lost ball guess, 
50/50 draw), refreshments after, good times;  
Where – Stuart Place Golf Course, followed by an awards ceremony at SVV Rec. Hall 
with cash bar, beverages, snacks;  
When – Every Friday (weather permitting) NEW TIME! - shotgun start at 9:00 AM;  

How – Sign up at the Post Office by 3:00 PM Tuesday and we post team lists Wednesday;  
For more information, call PAM BUHR (970-1802). 
 
ANNUAL MIXED GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 SAVE THE DATE – Friday, January 27 – Note that this is a different date than what was 
indicated on the Calendar of Events. Everyone is welcome to come out for this Best Ball 
Novelty Tournament. All will be revealed on the day of the event. A signup sheet will be posted 
soon. 
 
SHUFFLEBOARD 

Shuffleboard this season got off to a slow start with residents joining as they arrived and 
it is now reaching mid-season form.  We still have room for players. 

We play each Tuesday and Thursday mornings at 9:00.  There is a signup sheet posted on 
the Post Office bulletin board. The cost is only fifty cents which you may even win back! Please 
join us! 

Thank you to Jim Coulter who looks after the equipment for us, to Cathy 
Medhurst who tends to the signup sheets, and to Don and Brenda Vanalstine and 
LaRae Knecht for all their help. 

Any questions? Contact JUDY HARKNESS (230-8613).  
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CHAIR YOGA 
 On Thursday afternoons from 1:00–2:00 PM, please come to participate in this 
gentle form of yoga that is practiced sitting in a chair, or standing using a chair for 
support. No equipment is needed. Flexibility is optional! Questions? Call PAM BUHR 
(970-1802). 

 
The sole purpose of a child's middle name is so he can tell when he's really in 
trouble! 
LINE DANCING 
 Line Dance instruction and practice is available Thursday afternoons from 2:00 - 3:00 
PM. No experience is necessary. Come on out y'all! Cowboy hats and boots are 
optional. Questions? Call PAT WYER (425-6186). 
 
EXERCISE 
 Come along to the Rec. Hall for a low impact exercise workout. No formal classes are 
held, but feel free to drop in on your own to use the DVD workout sessions available when the 
hall is free. You can check out the Activities Schedule attached to find out when it is available. 
Questions? Call LYNDA DANELL (230-0265). 
 
WATER WALKING 

Water walking has been a big hit!  We have had ladies out who have 
not been in the pool in ten years! I won’t mention any names!  Weather 
permitting, we ‘water walk’ on Mondays and Fridays at 1:30 PM and now Wednesdays at 3:30 
PM.  For further information, contact DIANE COULTER (230-1476). 
 
 
‘65’/BRIDGE/’500’ 
 On Tuesday afternoons from 1:00-3:00 PM, the Ladies in the Park play 
cards. Some play Bridge and some play ‘65’, and some play ‘500’. So, you have 
lots of choices. Each week the ladies take turns, and we are treated to culinary 
delights with our coffee afterward. Come and join us.  
 
‘GAMES OF CHANCE’ NIGHT 
 All are invited to play Pokeno and Texas Hold ‘Em Fridays at 7:00 PM at the Rec. Hall. 
Don’t be shy. Lessons are free! For more information, contact JENNA CULBERTSON (970-
310-0281) or DONNA COOPER (419-789-0413) or JERRY BATES (303-475-0631). 
 
EUCHRE 

Euchre has started up again. Join us Sunday and Wednesday nights at 7:00 
PM to play the card game, Euchre. It’s easy to learn and anyone is welcome to drop 
in. For further information, contact BRENDA VANALSTINE (230-1722). 
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BRIDGE 
Bridge is played Saturdays at 7.00 PM. We have two tables going so far. More 
players would be most welcome! We also need spares from time to time. Come 
out and join us. For more information, call VIRGINIA SKEIM (428-5070). 
 

POOL ROOM NEWS 
 Our pool hall is available to all. No formal programs are ongoing. Just drop in 
and shoot a few.  
HANDICRAFTS 
The ladies delivered 30 homemade bags of toiletries and a big food hamper to 
Loaves and Fishes. Now the craft group is working on Fidget Quilts for 
Alzheimer's patients.  Come down any Wednesday at 1.00 PM to see what is 
going on. For further information, contact DIANE COULTER (230-1476). 
 

  
ADULT COLORING  

Bring your coloring down on Wednesday at 1:00 PM to meet with the ladies 
and color for relaxation. Questions? Contact DIANE COULTER (230-1476). 

 
ART GROUP 

There is always room for one more. If you like to draw or 
paint, come to the hall at 9:30 on Wednesday or 
Saturday morning. You’ll find a group of friends 
working on their own art projects. Bring your supplies 
and work with like-minded people. Even though we 

say this is a “self-directed” art group, we all gladly share 
information, ideas, and methods. For information, call SUE 
FISHER (956-423-7314)       Original drawing by Cathy Medhurst 
 
SECOND SVV ART AND CRAFT SHOWCASE 

Just reminding all of you about this event on Sunday, March 12, during the March Ice 
Cream Social, we will once again ‘showcase’ creative talents in our Village. This means you! 
Gather finished projects. Finish projects in progress. Start new projects. Start collecting! 
 

DONUT DUNKING 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 21 at 2:00 PM 

WHAT IS DONUT DUNKING? You must come and find out! We need lots 
of participation.  It will be held under the carport by the apartment.  After all the 

excitement join us in the clubhouse for donuts, coffee, and lemonade. 
 
SUGAR CANE PRESENTATION 

Save the date -  Wednesday, February 1 at 10:00 AM in the Clubhouse – Here 
is just a taste of some of the interesting information we will get: 

Those of us at the Rio Grande Valley Sugar Growers, Inc. (RGVSG) are proud of our 
South Texas roots, our rich history, and our significant contributions to the local, state 
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and national economy. We're one of the top 10 producers of raw sugar in the United 
States. RGVSG is a member-owned cooperative comprised of over 126 growers in a three-
county area. Together, we process more than 1.5 million tons of sugar cane annually, 
producing nearly 160,000 tons of raw sugar and 60,000 tons of molasses. We're creating 
jobs and growing our economy. RGVSG employs 190 full-time employees and another 
300 seasonal workers. We typically contribute more than 10 percent of the total gross 
revenues the Rio Grande Valley generates from agriculture each year. We invite you to 
learn more about RGVSG, our industry, and issues.  
  

COMING SOON… 
Border Patrol Tour - Potato Chip Factory Tour - Shrimp Boat Tour   
Diane Coulter, our awesome Activity Director, is sure keeping us busy! Keep an eye out for 
information on upcoming events on the Post Office bulletin board. 
 
SVV SINGLES CLUB 
 Up until about ten years ago, there was a Singles Club in our Village. Those in the Club 
went out for dinner about once a month. Is there interest to start one up again? If so, please call 
Lorraine Wilson (546-0075). 
 
THE VILLAGE GREETERS! 
Many of you may not be aware, but for many years there have been greeters who welcome 
people to SVV. The current greeters are Diane Coulter for the West side, and Pat Devries for 
the East side. New owners and seasonal renters will enjoy a visit from one of them. They can 
help you get oriented with the life of the Village. Thanks for being our ambassadors, Diane and 
Pat! Please help them by keeping them informed of new people arriving. Following are our 
latest new people. Help to make them feel welcome if you see them around! 
 
NEW RESIDENTS 

Bobbi  Harris    25379 Goldenrod Lane 
Dave Gardner    25508 Goldenrod Lane 
Lorna and Randy Burton   15787 Orange Drive 
Jim and Char Pearson   15776 Palm Tree Drive 

We are very pleased to welcome y’all to our Village and look forward to seeing you around! 
 

In our last newsletter, we spelled a new resident’s last name incorrectly. It should 
have been: 
Steve Lipman   25382 Goldenrod Lane 

Sorry about that Steve! 
 
RENTERS 
A big welcome to our newest arrivals! 
Cindy & Rudy Schuster      Apartment           (Ontario)  267-357-5594 
Roger & Ona Langerud      25342 Altas Palmas Drive   (Minnesota)  701-261-4899 
Dawn & Terry Gates      25464 Altas Palmas Drive   (Saskatchewan) 
Betty Clark        25370 Altas Palmas Drive   (British Columbia) 778-838-2580 
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Don & Brenda Vanalstine     25478 Goldenrod Lane        (Ontario)  956-230-1722   
Linda & Ken Paquet      25327 Goldenrod Lane        (Quebec)  956-202-2420 
Shirley & Ed Downey      15703 Orange Drive          (Ontario)   807-633-5917 
Brent (Ollie) &Tina Morrill  15787 Orange Drive          (Ontario)  807-229-6655 
Lorne & Judy Berezowski    15804 Palm Tree Drive        (Ontario)  956-230-1725 
Phil & Dawn Moore      15785 Palm Tree Drive        (Missouri)  
                                                          Dawn 913-709-9237, Phil 913-207-9787  
 
VISITORS 
To Florence Hauer: Florence’s daughter Mary, and her husband, Simon 
Hernandez, from Michigan are here for the month of January. 
 
PROPERTIES FOR SALE 
Dale and Mary Ellen Garrett   956-423-1391  25420 Altas Palmas Drive 
Bill and Miriam Boardman  956-423-2270  25478 Goldenrod Lane 
Jody Busing     515-290-9309  25373 Goldenrod Lane 
Deborah Farrer (Mohler)   765-210-0141  25422 Goldenrod Lane 
Lorne and Eleanor Vaillant  807-935-2475  25335 Goldenrod Lane 
Bob and Claire Groombridge  956-496-2031  25392 Goldenrod Lane 
Paul Gardner    615-768-1104  15702 Orange Drive 
Marvin and Joanne Prystupa  956-428-8424  15863 Orange Drive 
Mel and Irene Hubbell   903-900-9180  15701 Palm Tree Drive 
Clare and Rolande LeFave  705-487-2768  15738 Palm Tree Drive 
Floyd and Linda Ruch   956-244-0603  15729 Palm Tree Drive 
Tony and Helen Tribalski  574-549-2430  15757 Palm Tree Drive 
 
PROPERTIES FOR RENT 
John and Elena Cook   817-683-8263  25330 Altas Palmas Drive 
Glen Dappen    402-253-1813  25370 Altas Palmas Drive 
Bill and Miriam Boardman  956-423-2270  25478 Goldenrod Lane 
Henry and Ann Breukelman  807-939-2031  25355 Goldenrod Lane 
Rusty Truax (Charlyn Elliott)  956-534-6995   25330 Goldenrod Lane 
Tony and Helen Tribalski  574-549-2430  15757 Palm Tree Drive 

 
ARE YOU MISSING? 

If we have missed a new owner or renter, or property for sale or rent, we apologize. 
Please call or email Pam and she will get the information into February’s newsletter. 
pambuhr@gmail.com  970-1802 
 
UPDATE YOUR CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Changes are as follows: 

• DIA DE LOS REYES JANUARY 6 IS CANCELED 
• SVV MIXED GOLF TOURNAMENT CHANGED TO JANUARY 27 
• LADIES’ FEBRUARY MEETING CHANGED TO FEBRUARY 14 

tel:(956)%20230-1722
tel:(807)%20633-5917
mailto:pambuhr@gmail.com
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• WEST SIDE BLOCK PARTY CHANGED TO FEBRUARY 25 
Calendars posted on the Bulletin Boards and on the website will be updated. 
 
I was in a store that sells sunglasses, and only sunglasses. A young lady walks over 
to me and asks, "What brings you in today?"  I looked at her, and said, "I'm 
interested in buying a refrigerator.”  She didn't quite know how to respond. 
GET TO KNOW HARLINGEN! 

 
 
 
 
 

Come Take a Trip Back in Time!    Downtown Harlingen Announces Free Walking Tours 
 Downtown Harlingen will offer free walking tours on Saturday mornings this fall and 
winter beginning November 12 and continuing through March 24, 2017.  The walking tours 
depart from J & B's Cafe, 204 E. Jackson, at 9:00 AM, and last approximately 90 minutes.  
Participants should wear comfortable shoes and dress for the weather. 
 Tours will cover frontier days, Mid-Century boom times, and modern Harlingen.  The 
tour guide will provide insight on nicknames like "Rattlesnake Junction" and "Six Shooter 
Junction" and explain how ice made Harlingen famous. Participants will learn which Jackson 
Street buildings were the mortuary, the Woolworth Store, the Piggly Wiggly, and more. The 
tour also includes stops at several beautiful, larger-than-life size murals and the city's smallest 
park.  Even locals will be amazed and entertained by what they learn. 
 The Downtown Harlingen Walking Tours are free and open to the public weekly, except 
on the first Saturday of the month, which is Jackson Street Market Days.  Special tours also 
may be scheduled on other days for Red Hat groups, schools, churches, reunions, and other 
groups and organizations. 
 For more information, contact the Downtown Harlingen office at 956-216-4910. 
Harlingen Farmers Market 
Harlingen Farmers Market is a weekly Saturday event in Downtown Harlingen from mid-
October through mid-June.  It is held on "A" Street between Monroe and Jackson from 3:00 - 
4:30 PM.  The Farmers Market features fresh produce from local growers, baked goods, fresh 
eggs, herbs, and more.  For details, check the Harlingen Farmers Market on Facebook. 
Harlingen Art Night 
Harlingen Art Night is every last Friday of the month in Downtown Harlingen beginning at 
6:00 PM. Various art studios, galleries, shops, and restaurants stay open late, with special 
displays of original art, music refreshments, shopping, and more. For details, visit Harlingen Art 
Night on Facebook.  
11th Annual Winter Texan Appreciation Fiesta 
Monday, January 16, 2017 - 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM - Casa de Amistad, 1204 Fair Park 
Boulevard 
FREE ADMISSION! Live Bands, Classic Car Show, Quilt Show, Entertainment, & Food and 
Business Booths… For more information, you can call the Harlingen Convention and Visitor 
Bureau, 311 E. Tyler 956-425-3870. 
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Harlingen Public Library 
410 '76 Drive 956-216-5800 
NEW HOURS Monday through Thursday  10:00 AM - 8:00 PM 

Friday and Saturday   10:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
Sunday          1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

Check out events at the Library at https://harlingenpubliclibrary.wordpress.com/ 
 
SVV OFFICE 

It is time for the new directory to go to print. Please make sure you have given me any 
changes to your information, such as address or phone number changes.  If you are renting 
your place, make sure I have your renters’ information for the directory as well.  

If you would like your quarterly invoices sent to you via email, make sure you keep your 
address updated with me. Thank you. Happy New Year!  

CHERYL MATTHEWS, Office Manager (989-426-0645) cam2977@outlook.com 
 
SVV WEBSITE  (http://svvpoa.com) AND FACEBOOK PAGE 
 Doug Danell, our ‘webmaster’ welcomes content to post on the website. If you have a 
photo you would like published there; you may send it to him via email (ddanell@shaw.ca). 
Include captions if you wish. Properties for sale could be posted with accompanying photos as 
well. The Newsletters and Calendars are available on the Website as well. 

SVV has a Facebook page! Thanks for setting it up, Doug! Sun Valley Village POA Feel 
free to use it. Contact Doug if you need help with this. By the way, there is a couple who posted 
a comment last month wanting to rent in February and maybe March. If you are looking for 
renters there is contact information on the Facebook page. 
 
THE WAY WE WERE (Excerpts from Past Newsletters)  
 From February 1994 – Volume 11 – in the news from The Board: 
Anicet Tapp is in charge of the architectural committee. I wonder who is heading 
our current architectural committee? And what exactly does an architectural 
committee do? Interesting – looking for enlightenment from you longtime residents! 
Some of the washing machines are being overloaded. Too much soap is being used, in some 
cases and the washers are overflowing. Can’t you just picture it? – just like an I Love Lucy 
episode! 
 

http://svvpoa.com/
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EDITORS’ NOTE  
 What awesome weather! Our pool is getting a lot of use. 

to all the very humble behind the scenes volunteers! Know that you are appreciated! 
 

I was thinking about how a status symbol of today is those cell phones that 
everyone has clipped onto their belt or purse. I can't afford one. So, I'm wearing 
my garage door opener. 

When people see a cat's litter box, they always say, “Oh, have you got a 
cat?” Just once I want to say, “No, it's for company!” 

Did you ever notice that when you put the 2 words The and IRS' together, it 
spells theirs? 

Newsletter Staff: 
Editing & Publishing: 

Glenda Buhr, Pam Buhr, Diane Coulter, Pat Devries, Betty Stevens 
Distribution: 

Val Clark, Pat Devries, Pat Kingma, Lovey Netrval, Merilee Weber, Lorraine Wilson 
 



JANUARY 2017
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
7:00 Euchre 9:00 Men's Golf 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:30 Art Group 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:00 Mixed Golf 7:30-9:00

Tony Butler 10:30 Men's Club 1:00 Handicrafts 1:00 Chair Yoga Stuart Place Pancake Breakfast
9:15 Ladies' Golf 1:00 Ladies' Club & Adult Coloring 2:00 Line Dancing 1:30 Water Walking 9:30 Art Group
Tony Butler 3:15 Ladies' Club 3:30 Water Walking 7:00 Bingo 7:00 Texas Hold'em 7:00 Bridge
1:30 Water Walking Meeting 7:00 Euchre & Pokeno
7:00 Pegs & Jokers

8 9 10 11 12 13 14
2:00-4:00 9:00 Men's Golf 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:30 Art Group 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:00 Mixed Golf 7:30-9:00
Ice Cream Social Tony Butler 10:30 Men's Club 1:00 Handicrafts 1:00 Chair Yoga Stuart Place Pancake Breakfast
7:00 Euchre 9:15 Ladies' Golf 11:00 Pizza Party & Adult Coloring 2:00 Line Dancing 2:30 Water Walking 9:30 Art Group

Tony Butler Mr. Gatti's 3:30 Water Walking 7:00 Bingo 7:00 Texas Hold'em 7:00 Bridge
1:30 Water Walking 1:00 Ladies' Club 7:00 Euchre & Pokeno
7:00 Pegs & Jokers

15 16 17 18 19 20 21
7:00 Euchre 9:00 Men's Golf 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:30 Art Group 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:00 Mixed Golf 7:30-9:00

Tony Butler 10:30 Men's Club 1:00 Handicrafts 1:00 Chair Yoga Stuart Place Pancake Breakfast
9:15 Ladies' Golf 1:00 Ladies' Club & Adult Coloring 2:00 Line Dancing 1:30 Water Walking 9:30 Art Group
Tony Butler 3:30 Water Walking 7:00 Bingo 7:00 Texas Hold'em 2:00 Donut
1:30 Water Walking 7:00 Euchre & Pokeno Dunking
7:00 Pegs & Jokers 7:00 Bridge

22 23 24 25 26 27 28
7:00 Euchre 9:00 Men's Golf 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:30 Art Group 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:00 Mixed Golf 7:30-9:00

Tony Butler 10:30 Men's Club 1:00 Handicrafts 1:00 Chair Yoga Special Tourn. Pancake Breakfast
9:15 Ladies' Golf 1:00 Ladies' Club & Adult Coloring 2:00 Line Dancing Stuart Place 9:30 Art Group
Tony Butler 3:30 Water Walking 7:00 Bingo 2:30 Water Walking 3:00-6:00
1:30 Water Walking 7:00 Euchre 7:00 Texas Hold'em Spaghetti Dinner
7:30 SVV AGM & Pokeno 7:00 Bridge

29 30 31 01-Feb 2 3 4
7:00 Euchre 9:00 Men's Golf 9:00 Shuffleboard 10:00 Sugar Cane 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:00 Mixed Golf 7:30-9:00

Tony Butler 10:30 Men's Club Presentation 1:00 Chair Yoga Stuart Place Pancake Breakfast
9:15 Ladies' Golf 1:00 Ladies' Club 1:00 Handicrafts 2:00 Line Dancing 1:30 Water Walking 9:30 Art Group
Tony Butler 7:00 Bingo 7:00 Texas Hold'em 7:00 Bridge
1:30 Water Walking & Pokeno
7:00 Pegs & Jokers 7:00 Euchre

5 6 7 8 9 10 11
2:00-4:00 9:00 Men's Golf 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:30 Art Group 9:00 Shuffleboard 9:00 Mixed Golf 7:30-9:00
Ice Cream Social Tony Butler 10:30 Men's Club 1:00 Handicrafts 1:00 Chair Yoga Stuart Place Pancake Breakfast
7:00 Euchre 9:15 Ladies' Golf 1:00 Ladies' Club & Adult Coloring 2:00 Line Dancing 1:30 Water Walking 9:30 Art Group

Tony Butler 3:30 Water Walking 7:00 Bingo 7:00 Texas Hold'em 7:00 Bridge
1:30 Water Walking 7:00 Euchre & Pokeno
7:00 Pegs & Jokers

SUN VALLEY VILLAGE EVENTS



LADIES' NOVEMBER MEETING November 8, 2016
THANKSGIVING POTLUCK DINNER November 24, 2016
FALL RUMMAGE SALE December 3, 2016
LADIES' DECEMBER MEETING December 6, 2016
CHRISTMAS POTLUCK DINNER December 25, 2016
NEW YEAR'S DANCE December 31, 2016
LADIES' JANUARY MEETING January 3, 2017
JANUARY ICE CREAM SOCIAL January 8, 2017
PIZZA PARTY January 10, 2017
DONUT DUNKING January 21, 2017
SVV MIXED GOLF TOURNAMENT January 27, 2017
SPAGHETTI SUPPER January 28, 2017
SUGAR CANE PRESENTATION February 1, 2017
FEBRUARY ICE CREAM SOCIAL February 5, 2017
LADIES' FEBRUARY MEETING February 14, 2017
BLOCK PARTIES EAST February 18, 2017
LADIES LUNCHEON February 21, 2017
BLOCK PARTY WEST February 25, 2017
SPRING RUMMAGE SALE March 4, 2017
LADIES' MARCH MEETING March 7, 2017
MARCH ICE CREAM SOCIAL/ART&CRAFT SHOWCASE March 12, 2017
SALAD LUNCHEON March 14, 2017
SPRING POTLUCK DINNER March 19, 2017
LADIES' CLOSING MEETING March 21, 2017

BASED ON LAST YEAR'S DATES AND SUBJECT TO CHANGE

SUN VALLEY VILLAGE CALENDAR OF EVENTS - REVISED

NOTE: MEN'S MEETING                                              
EVERY TUESDAY MORNING 10:30 AM

CONTACT PAM BUHR 970-1802 IF CHANGES ARE NEEDED.




